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Bellyeoman Community Council 
Serving NE Dunfermline 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 10th MAR 2010 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
 PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), Derek Moore (Vice Chairman), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate 

Findlay (Treasurer), Jessie Cartmell, Douglas Campbell, Cllr David Mogg, Cllr William McCulloch, Cllr 
Jim Burke & PC Mark Thompson (Community Police Officer).  A member of the public was Graeme 
Whyte. 

 
1] Madam Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 No apologies were received. 
 
8] Police Report   This had been removed from the agenda as no police report was expected. 
 PC Mark Thompson apologised for not providing a report for the last meeting and stated that a report 

would be provided.  There had been 23 crimes in the area mostly in QMH, 12 detected 11 not.  
Discussions took place on the Community Engagement Meetings (Townhill CC) with no involvement 
from Bellyeoman residents, Police to provide posters to try to get some response for the next meeting 
to take place on 5th May.  Reports that dog bins had been set on Fire, also lots of broken bottles, 
Reports that a gang of youths were in the area, Police were aware and would continue to be a 
presence in the area.  More details can be found on the Fife Police Web site.  

 
2] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  They were moved by Douglas 

Campbell and seconded by Graeme Whyte. 
 
3] Matters Arising From Minutes: 

Bus Station Problems :-.  Snagging issues, Ongoing. 
QMH & Robertson Road Parking:-  New proposals for yellow lines and parking bays were discussed.  A 
general discussion on Hospital problems an also problems with the future of the Hospital Pharmacy , Derek 
to E Mail Cllr Mogg.  Ongoing.  
Leys Park Road Car Park:-  Derek made a statement of the issues.  Council are to cover retrospective 
Planning Permission, Cllr McCulloch to raise issues. Could we please get a neighbourly amicable resolution 
to the lighting problem Cllr Mogg to investigate, possible local solution Ongoing. 
Sinclair Gardens Roundabout :-  Light phasing for traffic from Townhill Road is still a major issue at peak 
times,  Site meeting still to be organised, Ongoing. 

 Ground to North of School:- Due to start 22nd March 2010.  Ongoing 
 Pathway in Park (next to New Nursery) including Lighting at recycling area:-  2010/11 project. 

Ongoing. 
 Bellyeoman Road Pot Holes :- Speed bump notices are a menace , too far onto the road.  Bollards 

not in place, Cllr McCulloch stated the contract was not completed yet.  Ongoing. 
 Coop Verge Damage :-  2010/11 project. Ongoing. 
 Buses :-  Wilma unhappy again, she has spoken to Stagecoach for reasons but was unsatisfied with 

their answer, The local Stagecoach Manager is to action. 
New Row Parking :- Cllr Mogg stated that the issue will be resolved when the work on East Port is 
complete.  Wilma stated that pedestrians were not accommodated for during the works.  Pedestrians 
causing traffic problems at the top of New Row can the pedestrian crossing be relocated to the bottom 
of Bonnar Street, Cllr Burke to check if crossing can be moved, Cllr Mogg to check with Cllr for Central 
Dunfermline 
New Museum :-  Ongoing with favourable results with lottery funding. 

 Bin Emptying:- New bins to be supplied within 2 years.. 
 Cemetery Drains :- Still very bad, Cllr McCulloch to investigate. 
 Dave Paterson’s (Fife Council rep) replacement.:- Not in place yet , interviews possibly next week. 

Parking in Turning Circle, Beldorney Place. :- Problems wit h council vehicles turning, Cllr Burke has 
reported this to Leslie King (Fife Council). 

 
4] Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman had nothing to report that was not already covered later in 

the agenda.  
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5] Secretary’s Report Inc Correspondence: 
 The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary. 
Correspondence Received: 
Party Details 
Fife Council Street Cleaning 
Fife Council Notification of Publication of Draft D&WF Local Plan 
Fife Council City of Dunfermline Area Committee 
Scottish Health Council Annual Report 2008-2009 
NHS Fife Recruitment Campaign 
EMails 12 in Number 
Correspondence Sent: 
Party Details 
E Mails  3 in No 
 
6] Treasurer’s Report: 
 The Treasurer, Kate Findlay stated she had received £47.50 unknown possible Common Good Fund 

and that the balance of the Community Council account stood at £3983.01.  Bellyeoman Primary 
School is to be contacted for details of internal Notice Board and David O’Donnell for possible 
allocation for Goal Posts. 

 
7] Council: 
 No Issues raised. 
 
 
8] AOCB: 

Crystal Server issues Cllr Burke to investigate 
Cycle Path Bins overflowing again Cllr McCulloch to address 
Seagull letter to some residents appears to be an unofficial document and please disregard. 

 
 
9] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 14th APR 2010 at 7.00pm in the 

Jean Mackay Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.00pm. 
 

 
 
Signed: 
 
 
 
Date: 
 

 
 
 


